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AGREED MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE MARDEN PARISH COUNCIL AMENITIES COMMITTEE ON TUESDAY 25TH JANUARY 2022 HELD IN THE OLD SCHOOL ROOM, MARDEN MEMORIAL HALL, GOUDHURST ROAD, MARDEN COMMENCING AT 7.45PM (EXTRA ORDINARY FULL COUNCIL MEETING PRIOR AT 7.30PM)

129/22 PRESENT 
Cllrs Adam, Besant, Boswell (as Chairman), Newton, Tippen and Turner. The Deputy Clerk was also in attendance.

130/22 APOLOGIES
Cllrs Barker and Robertson gave their apologies.

131/22	COUNCILLOR INFORMATION
Declarations of Interest
Cllr Boswell declared an interest in item 135/22 (Southons Field) as a resident backing onto the field; Cllrs Newton and Tippen declared an interest in item 142/22 as Trustees of Marden Memorial Hall.
Granting of Dispensation
There were no requests for dispensation of any item on this agenda.

132/22	APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS AMENITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd November 2021 were agreed and signed as a true record by Cllr Boswell as Chairman.

133/22	IDENTIFICATION OF ITEMS INVOLVING PUBLIC SPEAKING
There were no members of the public present.

134/22	DEPUTY CLERK REPORT
The Deputy Clerk had circulated the report prior to the meeting. The last piece of outdoor gym equipment has been installed and a message has been left with the Contractor regarding the missing swinging roundabout and other minor jobs. The artwork for the new Dog Waste Bag Station at the Playing Field had been finalised and has been sent to print. We should receive it soon at the Parish Office and the Caretaker will install. The signage for Southons Field and Public Conveniences have been installed. Work has begun on the side of Marden Library and residents had been warned on social media and e-newsletter. The Contractor has been contacted about fixing the fencing at the Playing Field and Napoleon Drive play areas. The car park barrier at the Marden Library car park has been repainted by Maidstone Borough Council. The Deputy Clerk also reported that the Community Payback team had completed the painting. 

135/22	OPEN SPACE
Playing Field
(i) Play Inspection Reports: MBC and MPC
The weekly Play Inspection Sheets from the Caretaker had been received up until 25th January 2022. There were no further issues to report. There were three Monthly Play Inspection Sheets from Maidstone Borough Council. All issues had been reported before and were in hand. We had also received the Annual Play Inspection Reports from The Play Inspection Company. These included the new outdoor gym equipment. Any issues reported were considered low risk and the Deputy Clerk will report these issues to the Caretaker and the Contractor. Cllrs noted.
(ii) Changing Rooms
Update from the Site Meeting with Marden Minors Football Club. An email update had been received by Marden Minors Football Club. Cllr Boswell briefly updated Cllrs that the club had measured the field after it had been cut by the Contractor. The Club would like to continue to play at Marden Playing Field and the league have let them use it as it is. However, they will have to re-mark the pitch and the goal posts will have to be moved in the Summer. They would also like to use the showers. Cllrs agreed for the Deputy Clerk along with the Clerk to begin the process of making the water system safe. Cllr Tippen informed Cllrs that they will need to look at S106 money and how that needs to be spent now that we know the Football Club has confirmed they are returning to play.
(iv) Other Playing Field Issues 
a. CCTV on Playing Field. Cllr Tippen and Boswell met with the CCTV Contractor and the representative from Golding Homes on 9th December. The Clerk is still waiting for a response from them since that meeting.
b. Dog Signage for Play Areas. Cllr Boswell showed a sign to the meeting that was created by the Deputy Clerk. Cllrs agreed for the sign to be made and installed.
c. All Cllrs agreed for reflective strips or discs be adhered to the gateway near the Napoleon Drive play area as discussed at the November Amenities Site Meeting.

Southons Field
(i) Play Trail Inspection Report: MPC
The weekly Play Inspection Sheets from the Caretaker had been received up until this week. There were no issues to report. The Annual Play Inspection Report had also been received and circulated. There were some low risk reports that the Deputy Clerk will add to the Caretakers to do list. Cllrs noted.
(ii) Events on Southons Field
The events on Southons Field were circulated prior to the meeting. Cllrs noted.
	(iii) Other Southons Field Issues
a. Litter Bin at Entrance. Cllrs looked at the example circulated by the Deputy Clerk. Cllrs discussed and agreed for the Deputy Clerk to purchase the Chestnut coloured litter bin.
b. Southons Field Hire Terms and Conditions. Cllrs discussed and requested further amendments by the Clerk to both Hire Agreements. Cllr Tippen would discuss with both Clerks and this would again be circulated once amended to Cllrs.

Other Open Space
(i) Open Space Action Plan 
The Open Space Action Plan had been updated and circulated prior to the meeting. Cllrs noted.
(ii) Purchase of Push Mower. Cllr Boswell informed Cllrs that the Caretaker needs a new push mower which was much wider. Some prices had been obtained by a local supplier. Cllrs discussed and agreed for the Clerks to look at two further quotes for both 22 inch and 30 inch and for a further discussion to be had with the Caretaker as to what would suit the job. 
(iii) Selling of Ride On Mower. Cllr Boswell updated Cllrs on information received from the local supplier regarding them selling the ride on mower on our behalf. Cllrs were asked whether the Council should sell the ride on mower privately or through the local supplier. Cllrs requested that the Clerk go back to the local supplier to get a guide of what the price would be to sell the ride on mower given its age and current condition. Cllrs also requested the Clerks carry out their own research on that specific model with regard to pricing. Cllrs agreed.


Trees
Cllr Boswell updated Cllrs that the Contractor had carried out a lot of the work that came out of the Tree Audit. There was some further work required and the Clerks will seek a quote from a tree surgeon. Cllr Besant reported that he had planted a further 70 saplings in the areas agreed by developers. Cllrs thanked Cllr Besant. It was agreed the remaining saplings could be planted on the boundary of Southons Field which Cllr Boswell will arrange to do.

136/22	CEMETERY
	(i) Other Cemetery Issues
a. ICCM Journal Winter 2021. Cllrs noted.
b. Cemetery Pathway Signage. Cllrs agreed for the Deputy Clerk to explore costings of a wooden finger post. This would be subject to agreement with the landowner. Some prices would be sought for the next Amenities meeting. 

137/22	PUBLIC TOILETS AND CAR PARK
Public Toilet Issues
There were no issues to report.
Car Park Issues
Cllr Boswell raised that Cllr Tippen had asked about some vehicles that had been left there during the enforcement hour. Cllrs requested the Deputy Clerk get in contact with MBC to do an enforcement visit.

138/22	CLIMATE, SUSTAINABILITY AND BIODIVERSITY
(i) MPC Sustainability Plan. Cllr Boswell informed Cllrs that she would like to suggest a sub-group be created at the next Annual Parish Meeting.

139/22	CORRESPONDENCE
There are no items of correspondence to report.

140/22	HEALTH AND WELLBEING
Cllr Boswell informed Cllrs that herself and the Deputy Clerk are planning on attending a KALC Health and Wellbeing Conference in March. Cllrs requested the Deputy Clerk to share more information with residents about the outdoor gym equipment and their instructions. 	Cllr Boswell has been updating the Health & Wellbeing contact list which will be inserted as a separate leaflet in the newsletter.

141/22	ACTION GROUPS REPORTS
Village Events
(i) Village Events Sub-Group on Marden at Christmas 2021 and Financial Report. Cllr Tippen updated Cllrs on the meeting of the Village Events Sub-Group. A Marden at Christmas meeting had been organised for 21st February with external attendees. The Deputy Clerk and Admin Assistant had been working on the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee arrangements. 
(ii) Christmas Lights. Cllr Tippen updated Cllrs that the Council had only paid for the commando sockets on lamp posts for the Christmas Lights 2021. The Village Events Sub-Group had discussed Christmas Lights for 2022. It has been proposed that there be two online surveys for residents to complete. The first one will be in the Spring Newsletter and the second in the Summer Newsletters (also shared on social media and e-newsletter). There will also be meetings arranged with other Christmas Lighting suppliers to look at designs and costings. Cllrs agreed.

142/22	OUTSIDE BODIES REPORTS
Memorial Hall – Cllr Newton reported that a lorry had backed into the railings at the main back entrance of the Memorial Hall and this was being investigated. 
Youth – The Deputy Clerk had received an email update from the KCC Youth Leader. They had been doing detached youth work in Marden and they have checked the hot spots. There seemed to be a buzz for a youth group. They requested to do a meet and greet during February half term and hopefully start a club in March. They are also doing more recruitment. Cllrs requested the Deputy Clerk speak with the Facilities Manager regarding dates and advice regarding numbers in the room.

143/22	OUTSTANDING ISSUES
The Caretaker’s To Do list has been completed apart from a few jobs. A new list will be created for the Caretaker. Cllrs noted.

144/22	FURTHER ISSUES FOR DECISION
(i) Reconnect Locality Grant. Cllr Boswell gave more information on the grant. Cllr Tippen suggested that Marden Summer Playscheme may qualify. Cllrs requested that the Clerks research further on how the Council could use the grant.

145/22	FURTHER ISSUES FOR DISCUSSION/INFORMATION
(i) Review of Amenities Policies and Risk Assessments. Cllr Tippen asked for the policies to be circulated to Amenities Councillors again and that the Deputy Clerk review and mark up changes for other Amenities Cllrs.
(ii) Amenities Site Meeting Dates. The Deputy Clerk informed Cllrs that the dates for the next Amenities Site Meetings will be Friday 8th April and Saturday 9th April 2022. Cllrs noted.

146/22	INVOICES FOR PAYMENT
There were no invoices for this meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21.00.


Date: 
Signed: 
Cllr Anne Boswell Chairman, Amenities Committee 
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